Valentina Cenic

From:

Sent: 14 August 2025 15:10 **To:** Valentina Cenic

Subject: Re: SPICE FUSION RESTAURANT HEARING PAPERS

0

This message needs your attention

This is their first email to you.

Report this Email or Mark as Safe

Powered by Mimecast

Dear Ms Cenic,

Thank you for your letter and for offering me the opportunity to attend the hearing regarding the above application. I appreciate the clear explanation of the process and my rights under the regulations.

I have already provided my written representation setting out my concerns, as well as those of my tenants, about the potential impact of this licence. Having spoken to my tenants again, I can confirm that our main concerns remain unchanged.

One matter in particular requires emphasis: a young child's bedroom is located above the proposed licensed premises. The family is extremely concerned that the late-night sale of alcohol and the associated noise and behaviour could cause distress and disruption to the child's sleep and wellbeing. Even a single negative incident involving intoxicated patrons could have a lasting harmful effect on that child's sense of safety at home.

To summarise our concerns:

- Noise from recorded music and late-night activity would disturb the sleep of vulnerable residents, including children, elderly individuals, and working professionals.
- The sale of alcohol increases the likelihood of antisocial behaviour, loitering, littering, and safety risks immediately outside the flats.
- The flats' only entrance is next to the premises, placing residents in direct contact with potentially intoxicated individuals late at night.

• The area already suffers from late-night disturbance caused by nearby venues; this application would add to that burden.

Unfortunately, I will not be able to attend the hearing in person, but I trust that the Licensing Authority will take these concerns into full consideration when reaching a fair and balanced decision.

Thank you again for your time and for ensuring that all parties are given the opportunity to contribute to this process.

Yours sincerely,

Mr Mussa